
 

DELEGATED DECISIONS BY CABINET MEMBER FOR HIGHWAY 
MANAGEMENT 

 
MINUTES of the meeting held on Thursday, 28 April 2022 commencing at 10.00 am 

and finishing at 10.20 am. 
 
Present: 

 
 

Voting Members: Councillor Tim Bearder – in the Chair 

Other Members in 
Attendance: 

Councillor Levy (for Agenda Item 5) 

Officers: Cameron MacLean (Law & Governance); Paul Fermer, 
Tim Shickle, Anthony Kirkwood, Jon Beale, and James 
Wright (Community  Operations). 

 
The Committee considered the matters, reports and recommendations contained or 

referred to in the agenda for the meeting, together with [a schedule of addenda 
tabled at the meeting] [the following additional documents:] and decided as set out 
below.  Except as insofar as otherwise specified, the reasons for the decisions are 

contained in the agenda and reports [agenda, reports, and schedule/additional 
documents], copies of which are attached to the signed Minutes. 

 

1/22 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  
(Agenda No. 1) 

 

There were no Declarations of Interest. 
 

2/22 QUESTIONS FROM COUNTY COUNCILLORS  
(Agenda No. 2) 

 
There were no Questions. 
 

3/22 PETITIONS AND PUBLIC ADDRESS  
(Agenda No. 3) 

 

ITEM 4: WARNEFORD LANE: PROPOSED WAITING RESTRICTIONS 

Speakers Attendance 

1. Cllr Katherine Miles, Oxford City Council 

(Summertown Ward) 

Virtual 

2. Mr Danny Yee Virtual  
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ITEM 5: EYNSHAM: PROPOSED INTRODUCTION OF 20MPH, 30MPH & 40MPH 

SPEED LIMITS 

Speakers Attendance 

1. Cllr Dan Levy, Oxfordshire County 
Council 

Virtual 

2. Cllr Tricia Crowley, Eynsham Parish 

Council 

Virtual 

ITEM 6: BANBURY: INTRODUCTION OF A 20MPH SPEED LIMIT ON THE A422 
STRATFORD ROAD AT BANBURY 

Written Representations 

Cllr Mark Cherry, Oxfordshire County Council (Banbury Ruscote Division) 

ITEM 7: AMBROSDEN: A41 & PLOUGHLEY ROAD JUNCTION - TURNING 

PROHIBITIONS AT JUNCTION AND P BUS STOP CLEARWAY 

Written representations: 

Cllr Dawn Seaward, Chair, Ambrosden Parish Council 

 

4/22 WARNEFORD LANE: PROPOSED WAITING RESTRICTIONS  
(Agenda No. 4) 

 

The Cabinet Member for Highway Management considered a report by the Corporate 
Director, Environment and Place presenting in which it was noted that, at the Cabinet 

Member for Highway Management Decisions meeting on 27, January 2022, approval 
had been given for the introduction of no waiting at any time restrictions on the full 
length of both sides of Warneford Lane in conjunction with enhanced provision for 

pedal cyclists as part of the wider Quickways programme. 

However, it was subsequently noted that the consultation documents were 

incomplete in respect of these specific proposals, requiring a further consultation on 
the proposals shown in Annex 1 of the report. 

The Cabinet Member for Highway Management was RECOMMENDED to approve 

the proposed waiting restrictions at Warneford Lane. 

Councillor Bearder noted that this item had come back for decision following 

notification by residents that there had been a failure to adhere to the correct 
procedure in the initial consultation. He thanked residents for drawing this matter to 
the attention of the Council, noting that it was worthwhile to ensure that the correct 

procedures had been followed. 

Having heard representations on the proposals, Councillor Bearder, referring to his 

own experiences as a cyclist on Warneford Lane, stated he concurred with the points 
made by the speakers, and it was his opinion that his initial decision to approve the 
proposals was the correct decision. 
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DECISION: to approve the recommendations as set out in the report. 

 

Signed ………………………………………………………………………………… 

Cabinet Member for Highway Management 

 

Date of Signing ……………………………………………………………………… 

 

5/22 EYNSHAM: PROPOSED INTRODUCTION OF 20MPH, 30MPH & 40MPH 

SPEED LIMITS  
(Agenda No. 5) 

 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management considered a report by the Corporate 

Director, Environment and Place presenting responses received to a statutory 
consultation on the proposed introduction of 20mph, 30mph and 40mph speed limits 

at Eynsham. 

The report RECOMMENDED that the Cabinet Member for Highway Management 
approve the proposed introduction of 20mph, 30mph and 40mph speed limits as 

advertised. 

Having heard the representations, Councillor Bearder thanked the Parish for its input 

to the proposals that were before him which, he proposed, would greatly benefit the 
village. He stated there were a handful of villages, of which Eynsham was one, which 
were leading the way in the introduction of the Council’s wider “Safer Pace Safer 

Place” policy of introducing 20 mph zones across Oxfordshire. 

DECISION: to approve the recommendations as set out in the report. 

 

Signed ………………………………………………………………………………… 

Cabinet Member for Highway Management 

 

Date of Signing ……………………………………………………………………… 

 

6/22 BANBURY: INTRODUCTION OF A 20MPH SPEED LIMIT ON THE A422 

STRATFORD ROAD AT BANBURY  
(Agenda No. 6) 

 

The Cabinet Member for Highway Management considered a report by the Corporate 
Director, Environment and Place presenting responses received to a statutory 
consultation on the proposed introduction of a 20mph speed limit on the A422 

Stratford Road at Banbury as shown in Annex 1 of the report. 

The report RECOMMENDED that the Cabinet Member for Highway Management 

approve the proposed introduction of 20mph speed limit as advertised. 

Councillor Bearder thanked Councillor Mark Cherry, the local member for Banbury 
Ruscote, for his work on these proposals noting that there were plans to develop the 
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wider Banbury scheme as part of the “20’s Plenty” project. He also noted that this 
proposal had been brought forward because there was a large school within the area 

of the proposed 20 mph speed limit. 

DECISION: to approve the recommendations as set out in the report. 

 

Signed ………………………………………………………………………………… 

Cabinet Member for Highway Management 

 

Date of Signing ……………………………………………………………………… 

 

7/22 AMBROSDEN: A41 & PLOUGHLEY ROAD JUNCTION - TURNING 

PROHIBITIONS AT JUNCTION AND PBUS STOP CLEARWAY  
(Agenda No. 7) 

 

The Cabinet Member for Highway Management considered a report by the Corporate 
Director, Environment and Place presenting responses received to a statutory 
consultation on a proposal to introduce turning restrictions at the A41 junction with 

Ploughley Road in conjunction with the signalisation of the junction, and also a bus 
stop clearway as shown in Annex 2, as a result of the development of adjacent land. 

It should be noted that that additionally a proposal to introduce a 40mph speed as 
shown in Annex 1 which is complementary to these proposals was approved at the 
Cabinet Member for Highway Management decisions meeting on 24 March as part of 

a package of speed limit changes in the Bicester area. 

The report RECOMMENDED that the Cabinet Member for Highway Management 

approve the proposed 40mph speed limit on the Ploughley Road and the prohibitions 
of turning movements at the A41 junction with Ploughley Road. 

Councillor Bearder noted that the report author was not present at the meeting but 

that he had spoken with Councillor Calum Miller, the local member for Otmoor, who 
had raised several questions about the proposal. In particular, he had asked for more 

information on – 

(i) The justification for the turning restrictions; 

(ii) The seven-month duration of the works; 

(iii) How the proposals fitted in with the Local Cycling and Walking Infrastructure Plan 
(LCWIP); and 

(iv) The functioning of the proposed diversion regarding the safety of the Blackthorn 
Road arrangements. 

 
DECISION: to approve the recommendations set out in the report subject to - 

1. Councillor Miller being satisfied with information provided to him by officers in 

response to the points he had raised; and 

2. Officers arranging a meeting with the Ambrosden Parish Council and Thames 
Valley Police, both of whom had objected to the proposals, to explain the rationale 

behind the proposals. 
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Signed ………………………………………………………………………………… 

Cabinet Member for Highway Management 

 

Date of Signing ……………………………………………………………………… 

 

8/22 EAST HAGBOURNE - PROPOSED 20MPH SPEED LIMIT  
(Agenda No. 8) 

 
The Cabinet Member for Highway Management considered a report by the Corporate 

Director, Environment and Place presenting responses received to a statutory 
consultation on the proposed introduction of a 20mph speed limit at East Hagbourne 
as shown in Annex 1. 

The report RECOMMENDED that the Cabinet Member for Highway Management 
approve the proposed introduction of a 20mph speed limit as advertised. 

Councillor Bearder thanked all those persons who had worked on this proposal, 
noting that the proposed speed limit did not extend to the whole of the village and that 
work could be done to reduce the remaining 30 mph speed limit to 20 mph when 

considering the speed limits applicable to Didcot. 

DECISION: to approve the recommendations set out in the report. 

 

Signed ………………………………………………………………………………… 

Cabinet Member for Highway Management 

 

Date of Signing ……………………………………………………………………… 

 


